
Embracing the Guidance of the Holy Spirit: 

A Spiritual Journey Begins 
 

The Mass to the Holy Spirit held on 28th June 2024 at Apostolic Carmel High School was a profound 

moment of spiritual renewal and blessings for all in attendance. As the new academic year 

commenced, we gathered in the school hall to seek divine guidance and strength for the journey 

ahead.The mass began with a solemn march of the school cabinet, symbolizing their commitment to 

leading with integrity and humility. The atmosphere was charged with reverence and unity as 

students and teachers joined together in prayer, invoking the presence of the Holy Spirit in our midst. 

Father Tijo the main celebrant, delivered a moving homily on the significance of seeking wisdom and 

direction from above. His message reminded us that with faith and divine assistance, we are capable 

of overcoming any challenges that come our way. 

The Mass to the Holy Spirit served as a beacon of light, illuminating our path as we embarked on this 

new chapter. It was a reminder that we are never alone in our journey, for the presence of the Holy 

Spirit is a constant source of strength and guidance. May the grace received during this sacred 

gathering resonate within us throughout the year, leading us towards growth, learning, and a deeper 

connection with the divine. 

 


